Notice of Bid/Request for Proposal

DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION
New College of Florida
New College of Florida RFI 051718 - Development of Residential Housing

PUBLIC NOTICE

LEGAL NOTICE OF AN INVITATION TO SUBMIT PROPOSALS FOR A (RFI) REQUEST FOR INFORMATION - RFI 051718
New College of Florida, The Honors College of Florida (NCF), is issuing this Request for Information (RFI) to Florida’s vendor community to obtain information and industry response from qualified finance, development, design and construction vendors interested in entering into a contract with New College of Florida.

This RFI is for planning purposes only. This is not a solicitation for offers. The information gathered from this RFI may be used to develop a future competitive solicitation. Please monitor the college web site at: https://www.ncf.edu/about/departments-and-offices/procurement-services/ (click on Bids/RFIs/RFPs/ITNs) for complete details regarding the RFI as 

	Project:
	NCF - Development of Residential Housing

	Address: 
	5800 Bay Shore Road, Sarasota, FL 34243

	Information Due: 
	July 11, 2018 – 3:00 p.m.

	Scope:
	NCF desires partners to help identify affordable solutions resulting in a financing and construction plan or plans that: 

provides housing and residence life services to an additional 400 students by the fall of 2021 through construction of a safe and high quality housing facility on college-owned property or on private property within walking distance of campus that has a useful life of at least fifty years, and

provides for an estimated $13 to $15 million in major renovations to the 1960s era dorms, and 

provides a financing plan that refunds the existing housing debt, preferably incorporating it into a new debt issuance supporting the new construction and renovations.

NCF would prefer a holistic housing solution, with all housing operated as one entity.  While NCF is open to a variety of solutions, any proposed solution that bifurcates NCF’s housing into two competing systems must explain how the demand risks would be mitigated under such a proposal. 

	Detail
	Complete details regarding the RFI are available on the College Procurement Services web site at: https://www.ncf.edu/about/departments-and-offices/procurement-services/ (click on Bids/RFIs/RFPs/ITNs) please monitor this site for any changes or notices prior to submitting a response.

	Other Info:
	Any questions concerning this RFI should be submitted in writing via email to Procurement Services jharris@ncf.edu.  Responses to questions will be posted on the Procurement Services website by the date specified in the RFI document.


 well as any changes or notices prior to submitting a response.
